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-
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	Subject:
	Implementation of the Alternative Approval Process (AAP) for ITU-T Recommendations


Dear Sir/Madam,

1.
The World Telecommunication Standardization Assembly (WTSA-2004), which was held in Florianópolis, Brazil, from 5 to 14 October 2004, decided to maintain in force the ITU‑T Recommendation A.8 “Alternative Approval Process (AAP)”.


The AAP applies to Recommendations which do not have policy or regulatory implications, and which therefore do not require formal consultation of Member States (see ITU Convention 246B).


The AAP was started in January 2001.   Since then, the ITU-T sucessfully applied the AAP to approve its technical Recommendations during the whole period of 2001-2004.  TSB would continue the same secretariat arrangements as for the last Study Period.

2. According to the main sequence of events defined in Recommendation A.8, the Director of the TSB will make the following announcements and notifications:

i-
Initiation of the last call (LC) including a summary and the location of the complete text of the draft Recommendation

ii-
The results of the LC judgment: 1) approval, or 2) submission to the subsequent study group meeting, or 3) initiation of comment resolution process.  In the latter two cases, appropriate dates are noted

iii-
The beginning of an additional review (AR) including the summary and location of the complete revised text of the draft Recommendation, in case such an action is requested

iv-
The results of the AR judgment (if applied): 1) approval, or 2) submission to the subsequent study group meeting

v-
The Director of the TSB announces the intention to seek approval at a subsequent study group meeting.  References to the relevant texts and associated LC and AR comments, if any, are provided

vi-
The results of the above-mentioned study group decision
3. As done in the previous Study Period, I shall issue an AAP announcement in electronic form and in principle every two weeks, containing the latest situation concerning Recommendations under the AAP in summarized tables.  This is the first announcement for this Study Period 2005‑2008.

4. I wish to remind you that in Resolution 2 (Florianópolis 2004), you will find the new ITU‑T Study Group structure as approved by WTSA-2004.

5. Please note that TSB maintains a database of the AAP contact e-mail addresses, as provided by its Members.  Kindly inform the TSB if changes are required.  Should you not yet have communicated your e-mail addresses to the TSB, please send them at your earliest convenience.

6. Additional information on AAP application can be found on the ITU-T website at:  http://www.itu.int/ITU-T/aap/index.html
Yours faithfully,

H. Zhao
Director of the Telecommunication
Standardization Bureau
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